Board of Health Meeting June 5, 2012

The meeting opened at 7:00 P.M. with Ms. Amodei, Mr. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present.

The minutes of the meeting of May 18, 2012 were approved as written.

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment.

Re-Organization of Board

Mr. Moeller made a motion to re-elect Ms. Amodei as Chairman. Mr. Parkin seconded the motion. Ms. Amodei accepted the nomination.

1011 Main Street

The septic plan was approved at a previous meeting.

The Board approved the water test results and signed the building permit application.

264 and 304 Lowell Street

Housing issues have been discovered by the police department and passed on to the Board of Health. Ms. Braley will follow up and send a letter to the owners of the property.

Summer Hours

The Board will meet on July 17th and August 14th only. Meetings on the first and third Tuesday of the of the month will begin in September.

Transfer Station

The Board approved treatment for ticks and other insects at the transfer station. Turf Unlimited submitted a price of \$150.00 for first application and \$100.00 for any additional applications this year.

The Board received a bid of \$4,900.00 to do work at the transfer station, see attached. They would like to have Brookview Gardens, Inc. reduce the amount of work proposed in tearing out and replacing a slab on located between two dumpsters. Just filling and patching would be more appropriate.

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M.